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LATE 

Senate Bill No. 2926 authorizes the issuance of up to $40,000,000 in special purpose 

revenue bonds to assist Carbon Bio-Engineers, Inc., or a partnership in which Carbon Diversion 

Inc., is a general partner, with the establishment of cogeneration and related energy-production 

facilities at various locations in Hawaii pursuant to Part V, Chapter 39A, Hawaii Revised 

Statutes. 

The Department has a technical comment on this bill. Under Section 144 of the Internal 

Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, tax exempt financing for industrial projects are limited to 

$10 million. We recommend that the project party consult with a bond counsel firm to determine 

if the project may qualify, under certain exemptions, for the full amount oftax-exempt financing. 


